

## The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES STATE HOUSE, BOSTON 02133-1054

Committees:
Weys and Means
Judiciary
Environment: Natural Resources & Agriculture
Personnel and Administration

ROOM 473B, STATE HOUSE TEL. (617) 722-2283 Rep.LewisEvangelidis@hou.state.ma.us

1ST WORCESTER DISTRICT

February 11, 2009

Rachel Kaprielian, Registrar Registry of Motor Vehicles 10 Park Plaza- Suite 3170 Boston, MA 02116

Dear Registrar Kaprielian:

I have received a number of correspondences from constituents who are concerned about the Registry of Motor Vehicles policies regarding gender classification. It has been reported to me that under new procedures at the RMV, individuals would no longer be required to provide medical documentation when changing their gender classification. Some of the concerns raised by my constituents include the opportunity for fraud and identity theft.

I would greatly appreciate any background information regarding this new policy, as well as information which led the RMV to this decision. If you would like to discuss this in more detail please feel free to contact me.

Sinderely,

LEW EVANGELIDIS

Let representative District of Worcester

KARYN POLITO

State Representative 11<sup>th</sup> District of Worcester



## MASSACHUSETTS SENATE

STATE HOUSE BOSTON 02133 1053

## SENATOR STEPHEN M. BREWER

WORGESTER HAMPDEN
HAMPSHIRE AND FRANKLIN
DISTRICT
ROOM 109B
TEL (817) 722-1540
FAX (817) 722-1078

Stephen Brower@massmail state malus

COMMITTEES

WAYS AND MEANS (VICE CHAIR)
PUBLIC SAFETY AND HOMELAND SECURITY (VICE CHAIR)

ENVIRONMENT, NATURAL RESOURCES AND AGRICULTURE

February 12, 2009

Rachel Kaprielian, Registrar Massachusetts Registry of Motor Vehicles 10 Park Plaza, Suite 3170 Boston, MA 02116

Dear Registrar Kaprielian:

I am writing on behalf of my constituent, Richard Gregoire (Constituent), relative to his concerns regarding new policies at the Registry of Motor Vehicles (RMV).

It is my understanding that Mr. Gregoire is concerned about the ramifications of allowing transgendered citizens to select the gender of their choosing on their licenses. It is my additional understanding that Mr. Gregoire has objections to how this decision was made without the input of others or a public comment period. I would appreciate if you would review Mr. Gregoire's concerns at you earliest possible conveince. It would also be appreciated if you would provide with me with a copy of any correspondence that you may have with him.

Thank you in advance for your time in this matter.

Sincerely,

COPY

STEPHEN M. BREWER

State Senator

SMB/kt